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Minutes of the 42nd Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 7th June 2016 at Nether Edge Bowling Club, Nether Edge Road, Sheffield

Present:  David Pierce (Chair), John Austin (Vice-Chair), Ruth Bernard (Secretary)

plus 35 company members so meeting is quorate. 
Apologies:  Deni Ennals, T Coleman, M Hussain

1.  Welcome by David Pierce

2.  Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 19th May 2015

Motion:  2015 Minutes to be accepted by the meeting as correct.

Proposed:  Scott Eldridge   Seconded: Chris Venables

3.  Chairman's Report

Report of NENG's activities since the last AGM was published along with other reports in the May edition of EDGE (copy available from secretary).

Motion:  Chairman's report to be accepted by the meeting

Proposed:  F Kime   Seconded:  Howard Trott

The chairman also discussed the importance of the Edge newsletter, and described it as th  flagship activity of NENG.    He wished to thank members and subscribers to Edge for supporting NENG's activities and also the editors and distributors.  David also thanked Scott Eldridge, who acted as managing editor, but who is now unfortunately leaving Nether Edge.
The chair mentioned the sterling work done by the various sub-groups affiliated to NENG  such as Friends of Brincliffe Edge Woods, History Group, Farmers’ Market Committee, Festival Committee, Open Gardens and Chelsea and Pocket Park, and Litter Pickers.  All these groups would welcome new members.
4.  Treasurer's Report

Audited accounts presented by Elaine Bird as Trudi Coleman was unable to attend the meeting.   (Copy available from secretary)
Motion:  Accounts to be accepted by meeting

Proposed:  Chris Venables   Seconded:  Gina Pierce

Elaine reported that some items were missing from the accounts because of how the financial year fell, but would appear next year.  For the same reason, the printing costs of Edge were smaller than normal.  There was some uncertainty about the cost of the market licences, which may be as much as £800 in the future.   

5.  Election of Officers


a)  Chair

David Pierce


P:  EB  S:  RB


b) Company Sec.
David Pierce


P:  EB  S:  RB


c)  Treasurer

Victoria Imeson

P:  LF
S:  JA


d)  Secretary

Ruth Bernard


P:  JA  S:  DP


e)  Election of committee members:


P:  RB  S:  DP

The above NENG officers were duly elected as there were no objections raised. 
None of the other committee members had indicated that they did not wish to continue in office and were duly re-elected. 

Four members indicated their willingness to join the committee on a trial basis and were co-opted for the year or until they expressed a desire not to continue.
6.  Group Reports

Introduced by Chairman.  Chris Venables mentioned Nosh & Natter, a monthly social group meeting in The Union Hotel.  Maggie Little, chair of the Festival Committee, asked for volunteers to help with festival.  Marion Rout discussed the Open Gardens event, which is on 19th June and asked if anyone is interested in helping next year to contact her.  Howard Trott, of FoBEW, said little heavy work is involved for volunteers, mostly planting, clearing and litter picking.
Elaine Bird pointed out that the same individuals are often involved in several activities.  If more people volunteered, there would less work for each individual.

General Discussion

John Austin then led a general discussion of NENG's priorites for the coming year.  He introduced this section by explaining that the committee had been re-structured and the groups were now at 'arm's length'.  However, meetings still often faced a daunting number of tasks, operational and strategic, the latter getting little attention.  The purpose of this exercise was to ask members their views on the issues that should be addressed.  JA suggested 4 topics:  trees; integration; litter; community liaison.  Topics suggested by members were :  Streets Ahead programme; public works; traffic and transport;  safety of Chelsea Park children's playground;  clean air - Abbeydale corridor;  planning.  Members were then asked which of these topics should be prioritised.  JA to analyse results and present report at the next NENG committee meeting.   
The meeting closed at 9.00 pm.

